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April 21, 2022 
 
Congressman Chris Smith, NJ 4th District 
2373 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
RE: FY2023 Community Project Funding 
 
Dear Congressman Smith, 
 
 I am writing to express support as the Township of Middletown seeks funding for the 
completion of vital improvements to Kings Highway and its surrounding pedestrian infrastructure. 
These improvements will create a safer, more walkable environment for pedestrians utilizing 
Kings Highway, which connects to multiple important Township assets. 
 
 Current sidewalk infrastructure has significantly deteriorated, making walking along the 
sidewalk hazardous to pedestrians. Along with sidewalk deterioration, curbing is crumbling and 
sunken. Other areas along Kings Highway, although not designated pedestrian thoroughfares by 
sidewalks, have become worn down, pedestrian made trails. There is a clear need for additional 
sidewalks in this area, as pedestrians are using the sides of roads to walk because of the lack of 
sidewalks. The proposed project would seek to remedy these issues by excavating and remediating 
deteriorated sidewalks, creating new sidewalks, and installing new safety measures wherever 
necessary. Further, the Township portion of Kings Hwy from Hwy 35 at the new Town Hall to 
New Monmouth Road will be reconstructed/repaved, and street lighting will be installed along the 
route from Town Hall to the train station. 
 
 For many years, the Township has worked to improve the safety of our roadways. The 
requested funding will help us complete highly important safety improvements to Kings Highway, 
and we ask for your support in making that happen. 
 
 If you need any additional detail about the project or its benefits, please contact me. 
 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Tony Perry 
Mayor 
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